

Richard Allen Siewertsen

March 8, 1964 - May 1, 2017

LEXINGTON- Age 53, died Monday May 1, 2017 at home.

He was born March 8, 1964 in Mt. Clemens, son of the late Donald Eugene & Bonnie Lee (Hibbard) Siewertsen.

He is survived by two sons, Richard Two Crows, and Evan Kicking Bear Siewertsen; two brothers, Ronald and Donald; and four sisters, Elizabeth (Mike) Boyce, Kathie Mifsud, Lori (Mark) Doyle, and Terri Swantek. Several nieces and nephews.

He was preceded in death by a brother Thomas Parke.

Memorial services will be held at 6 P.M. Thursday, May 4 at the Croswell Wesleyan Church. The Rev. Phil Count will officiate. Friends may call at the Church from 5 to 6 P.M. Thursday. Arrangements are by the Pomeroy Funeral Home, Lexington.

Events

MAY 4	Service	06:00PM
	Croswell Wesleyan Church	
	200 Peck Rd., C	roswell, MI, US, 48422

Comments



So sorry to hear of your brothers passing. We'll keep you in our thoughts and prayers.

Kathy & Del

Kathy & Del Kuntz - May 04, 2017 at 03:45 PM



We met Richard through our daughter, Pamela. He was a good friend to us and always willing to help us with around the house chores. Pam was single, so Richard was always there to give her a helping hand with whatever she needed. We will miss you Richard. You will be at peace now with God. Our sympathy goes out to all of your family.

Christopher and Mary Goralski

Christopher & Mary Goralski - May 04, 2017 at 10:27 AM



Richard Allen has been a part of my life for over 18 years or more...Step- Father to My Children, Soulmate's Him N I have always been he said...We've taught each other so much over the Years...We've been thru more than most couples ever have but our love for each other has always been strong N will last forever..I will miss him more than anything but now he is stress N pain free N no more daily battles..I'll see you on the other side Richard Allen....Love, Lori K "Bubbles" and the kids n grandbabies..xo

Lori Kleven - May 04, 2017 at 08:51 AM



I will always remember the great times we spent together. Our funny little nicknames we had for each other, the fun times we shared planting our gardens and flowers, and all our late night talks. Your love for me and my crazy animals will stay with me always. I will miss you dearly and will love you forever. RIP Richard and GO Packers Love Pam

Pamela Stuart - May 04, 2017 at 07:08 AM



Uncle Dennie and I want to extend our deepest sympathy to each and everyone of you! We know this is a very difficult time for you all, but, remember our Lord has him in his arms and he is at Peace finally! Our memories of Richard are bitter sweet as many of you have the very same, but, he was always a very loving person, RIP dear Richard, RIP!

Lots of Love to you all, Aunt Dar and Uncle Dennie

Dar & Dennie Hibbert - May 03, 2017 at 06:33 AM